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Happy Halloween everyone, hopefully it won’t be too scary for us all...  and Donald Trump won’t get in to 

the White House!! 

Everyone should have received notification of the AGM on Thursday 3rd November at the Woodfalls Inn at 

7.30.  

Please come along so that we can get your thoughts. The committee works hard to come up with 

interesting events but we would appreciate any fresh ideas.  Everyone that comes along will be given a 

raffle ticket and the number drawn out will be given free membership for the coming year. 

There will be dinner provided. Please let Lucie know if you would like your lasagne vegetable or animal 

based?  

 
 
Stuff That’s Happened… 
 
Endurance Team – New Forest Rufus Ride 
This was the last endurance ride of our season and what a fantastic one to finish on. 

Brenda and Summer, Sarah and Polo, Mark and Texas and Chica and I went round the 35km route at a good 

speed of 12.57kpm and all finished with excellent low heart rates giving us all grade one results. Yey, super 

star ponies!   

 

It was a really lovely route, good going for most of it, a 

few boggy bits and some gravel tracks through 

enclosures.  It was quite busy as it was a sunny Sunday in 

the New Forest so there were plenty of family groups, 

dog walkers, happy ramblers and cyclists but it didn’t 

affect us at all and mostly everyone gave a cheery hello. 

We had some great crew with us this time, Sandy (our 

treasurer) and Mark’s other half Nicky both crewed which 

gave us plenty of opportunity to water slosh the horses 

and cool them down. 

Our chairman Tina and her partner Tom did the 20km 

pleasure ride and had a great time. I would thoroughly 

recommend this option to anyone who’d like to spend a 

few hours riding across the forest without having the 

pressure of speeds and heart rates. 

 

 

 
 



 
Try out Trialling 
Tom’s Field, Godshill 

This was a new event for GVRC and I think it went pretty well 

Jo Casellas has these thoughts on the day… 

I actually had no idea what hunter trialling was nor, it turns out, did Joules (who’d talked me into it) but we were still 

enormously excited about getting together with the rest of the Gorley Valers in a field in the forest and having some 

organised fun on horseback! 

Quite a few people had got up very early and had had a lovely crisp sunny morning hack over to Tom’s field, others 

braved the really-rather-steep-hill-if-you’re-towing-a-trailer up through Godshill and assembled ready for 

instructions. The view from the campsite field is amazing and it was possible from this vantage point to see some of 

the course winding away below us over a variety of terrain. Interesting yellow flags dotted the landscape in confusing 

configurations and at a couple of points there were clearly ‘obstructions’ on the route (surely on oversight); this is 

when disturbing rumours of maps and bogey times started to spread through group and panic almost set in amongst 

some of the more geographically challenged amongst us. 

Luckily, Tina had it all in hand and disaster was averted as she rounded us all up for a course walk with very helpful 

comments and tips about bushes to avoid, possible hazards and interesting fauna and fungi. The route took us up hill 

and down dale, through water, rough ground and across grassy fields – all we had to remember was to keep the flags 

on our left, no right – no definitely left!  

We’d got round safely on foot – now we just had to do it again, a bit faster and on a horse – what could possibly go 

wrong? Tina and Tanya had arrived at a bogey time of 12 minutes by taking the average (ish) of a ride round they did 

when they had to open & close every gate etc. and a much faster round Brenda did early in the morning.  We tacked 

up and awaited our turns, most opting to go in pairs but some brave souls headed off solo. Glimpses of riders could 

be seen in between the trees; sometimes speeding along, sometimes looking confused and retracing steps and there 

was a crowd to cheer each competitor on as they headed for home up the last rather muddy and steep hill. Horses 

and riders arrived back; there was lots of sweat and mud and the horses were a bit of a mess too but there was much 

grinning and we were mostly unscathed. 

In order to recover there was a great selection of tea, cake and lovely soup – the perfect way to end a very exciting 

morning. Well done to the winners, and well done to everyone who got round clear, fast, slow, 

backwards, sideways or otherwise. And most importantly an enormous thank you to everyone 

who contributed to the planning and organisation of the event – can we come back for 

another go please?   

Congratulations to Sarah Madgwick and Rocky who came in clear and closest to the 

bogey time.  

 

I would just like to add my thanks to Jo’s, especially to the ‘volunteers’ who manned the 

jumps… Russell and his daughter Jasmine, and Jane Air, my husband and son were 

pressganged into being jump stewards but actually quite enjoyed it, particularly playing with 

the walky talkies!  …thank you all. Also a big thankyou to Tom for letting us park in the camp 

site and ride through the hay fields    

 

I was chatting to Bridget Marriott, a Godshill veteran, at the ‘try out trialing’ and she mentioned that the last time there 

had been a hunter trial on the land (then called Ridge Farm) was some forty years ago. 

I asked Bridget if she had any photos and she kindly said she would search some out for me…and she found an old 

scrapbook with lots of photos and clippings…the one below is a clipping from a local newspaper about the Hunter 

Trials 



 

 

  

And here is an excerpt from the December 1975 Ringwood and District Riding Club newsletter…..  

 

Cross Country Competition – 25 competitors gathered on the frosty course at Mrs Harris’ farm at Godshill on 
Sunday morning 22nd November. The sun soon cleared the scene, and, course set, all was ready to start. The horses 
seemed to like the bold fences, fixed but made of heavy timber. The Devil’s Dyke (rails over a ditch), Godshill Drop 
(rail and drop landing) and Harris Hole (murky water crossing) were omitted from the novice courses. The steep hill 
with an oil can fence on the summit led to the last series of the 18 fences and the gallop in 
 
Bridget won the open 14.2 and under on Higham Busy Bee   
     
I don’t think our course was anywhere near as challenging but it would be nice to have such a good turn out of 
members!! 

 

Reminders…. 

Christmas Spider Ride - 11th December 

Hot refreshments provided at 12.00 at Cadnams Pond, Stoney Cross Aerodrome… 

Fancy dress encouraged … at least some tinsel … Prize for the best dressed horse 

& rider. 

Only £5.00. Members Only 

Respond to Lucie to book in by Monday 5th December using gvrcsecretary@gmail.com   

mailto:gvrcsecretary@gmail.com


 
New dates for your diary… 
 
 
Friday November 18th - Myofascial Release Class at Godshill Village Hall 

Start 7pm prompt   

Theresa has very kindly offered to do a myofascial ball class for members of 

GVRC. This involves using a ball to release all those horrid hurty bits we get 

from riding, not only will we feel better, but our horses will benefit from us 

being more supple and mobile. Brenda has had one session and says that the 

effect is amazing.  

Theresa is giving her expert tuition free of charge, however, we do need to 

cover the hall and heating so the cost is only £3 per person.  

Please e mail Brenda to book a place. We are limited to 10 so can you let her know as soon as possible if 

you want to come.    

Theresa will be bringing some balls for us to buy (if we want to) at cost of about £15.00 so bring some extra 

cash with you as Bren is sure that once you have tried it you will need one !! 

Contact Brenda at pootlin@hotmail.com 

 

 

Saturday 19th November - Cross Country practice at Tenantry Farm, Rockbourne 

 

Joules has booked the Tenantry cross country course from 11am.  

This is a ‘no pressure, jump what you want to’ day. We will go round in 

small groups and encourage and support each other’s efforts.      

£20.00 pay on the day 

Back protectors must be worn and there is no emergency or first aid cover 

other than 999.   

Email or text Joules to book in and let her know if you want to ride with 

anyone particular.  

Joules-cousteau@hotmail.co.uk      07833 313 933 
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Other Stuff… 

We are also looking at a balanced rider clinic and maybe a quiz or other social event in January… details 

later 

The Tack Shop 

If you have anything horse related; tack, rugs, boots, trailers, ponies! that you want to sell/loan/buy let me 

know and it will be included in the newsletter. If you can send me photos even better.  

Nothing this month 

 

Remember if you have ANYTHING you would like included in the next newsletter; fun things you have done, 

ideas, photos, etc. Just send it to me at the email below… … have you been hunting, dressage training, pony 

clubbing anything at all….  

Happy trick or treating! 

Tanya        

sunshine.gardens@yahoo.co.uk      

 

 

 


